
 

LAKE TANSI POLICE DEPARTMENT 

2075 Cravens Drive, Crossville, Tn. 38572 

931-788-6388 

Anthony Brown, Chief 

Annual Run Report For October 2021 – September 2022 

 

Alarm Calls 79 DISCRIPTION 

Traffic Stops 84 
BURGLARY, PANIC, FIRE, MEDICAL 

CCFD Assist 37 
SPEEDING, POSSIBLE DUI, OTHER VIOLATION 

CCSD Assist 61 
SECURE SCENE, MAKE SURE EVERYONE IS OUT, TRAFFIC CONTROL 

CPD Assist 11 
BACKUP, ESCORT, WARRANT SERVICE, INVESTIGATION 

Extra Patrol 5123 
ESCORT, INVESTIGATION 

Other Assist 0 
PROPERTY OWNER REQUEST, HIGH CRIME AREA, RESPONSE TO PREVIOUS PROBLEM, FOLLOW UP 

FROM INCIDENT 

EMS Assist 373 
ANYTHING NOT COVERED IN OTHER CATAGORIES 

Police Calls 1268 
ESCORT, TRAFFIC CONTROL, ASSIST WITH LOADING PATIENT 

Service Calls 57 
PROWELER, DOMESTIC DISTURBANCE, ALARMS, FIGHTS, TRAFFIC COMPLAINTS, CRIME REPORTS,  

DEAR CHECKS: (DRUG ENDANGERED AT RISK), membership card checks 

THP Assist 13 
BOOST CARS, UNLOCK VEHICLES AND HOMES, TRANSPORT PERSONS, LIFT ASSIST, DELIVER 

MESSAGES, WELFARE CHECK 

Vehicle Accidents 35 
SECURE SCENE, BACKUP, TRAFFIC CONTROL 

Arrests 37 
RENDER AID, GET MEDICAL ASSISTANCE, MAKE REPORT, TRAFFIC CONTROL 

House Checks 809 
CRIMES COMMITED IN OFFICER'S PRESENCE, WARRANT SERVICE, AFTER INVESTIGATION 

Burglaries 18 
REQUEST FORMS AVAILABLE AT STATION AND ON THE WEB AT  

WWW.LAKETANSIPOA.COM, AMENITIES TAB, SECURITY TAB 

Citations Issued 32 
SECURE SCENE, GATHER EVIDENCE, TAKE INITIAL REPORT 

Total Runs 8037 
 

Total Mileage 47833 
 

http://www.laketansipoa.com/


 

 
 

 

 

 

FROM THE DESK OF THE CHIEF OF POLICE 

ANNUAL REPORT OCTOBER 2021- SPTEMBER 2022 

 

 

 
The Lake Tansi Police Department has had a busy and productive last twelve months.  
In October of 2021, the department moved out of the aging building on Dunbar Road to a new 
location already owned by the Lake Tansi Property Owner’s Association across the street 
from the P.O.A. office. The old building belonged to the County and had come into disrepair 
and the department had long outgrown it. The new location is much more comfortable with 
more room and will enable us to continue to serve the community for many years to come.  
 
One problem we had in the new building was the lack of storage space. With the help of the 
Lake Tansi Security Committee, Volunteer Electric VECustomer Share Program, Middle 
Tennessee Natural Gas Project Hometown Help, and donations from private citizens, the 
department was able to acquire a very nice storage building that solved our storage problems 
at no cost to the P.O.A.  
 
Another good thing that has taken place for Lake Tansi is that the Cumberland County 
Sheriff’s Department took the initiative to add full time animal control officers that are available 
to answer animal control calls and are equipped to handle the problems associated with this 
issue. They have been working hard and are doing a great service to Lake Tansi as well as 
the entire county.  
 
As I am sure you all are aware of, there have been an increase in the last several years of 
active shooter situations in all areas of the United States. So far, Lake Tansi has been blessed 
to not have any mass shootings in our history however we are not immune from it. There are 
schools, a church, and several public gathering locations within our area. In a never-ending 
effort to be prepared to protect the people of Lake Tansi, the department has acquired patrol 
rifles and trained each officer in their use. These rifles have all been obtained through funds 
raised at no expense to the P.O.A.  
 
In keeping with the topic of public safety, I also want to tell you about another item we have 
acquired this year. We have purchased devices to put in each patrol vehicle that are used to 
stop a vehicle pursuit. These are called STOP STICKS. They are tire deflation devices that 
when placed in the path of a fleeing vehicle, will deflate the tires in a controlled manner. This 
enables the pursuit to be ended in a much safer way.  
 
The department also acquired a patrol vehicle to replace an aging unit that had reached the 
end of its serviceable life. It is a 2013 Police package Chevrolet Tahoe. It is four-wheel drive 
to enable us to continue service in inclement weather and the heavy suspension will hold up 
better to the deteriorating road conditions we are seeing in our area. 



 
Another item acquired for the department at no expense to the P.O.A. is a car port large 
enough to park all three of our patrol vehicles under. This will help protect the investment the 
P.O.A. has made in our patrol vehicles.  
 
 
Lastly, I want to mention the new officers we have hired this year. 
We have three new additions to the department. Their names are Dylan Cole, Gary Bolin, and 
Dustin Hoff. Each one brings experience with them to the department that will help us 
continue to serve the community efficiently with honor and respect.  
 
As you can see, The Lake Tansi Police Department has had a good year and we look forward 
to serving you in the year to come.  
 
   

 
 

Anthony Brown, Chief of Police 

 


